
 

"Polish Waters" State Water Holding (Państwowe Gospodarstwo Wodne 
"Wody Polskie") 
Regional Water Management Board in Białystok 
ul. Pułkowa 11, 15-143 Białystok 
phone: +48 (85) 73 30 320 | e-mail: bialystok@wody.gov.pl www.wody.gov.pl 

 

 
Białystok, 23 November 2022  

 
 

BI.RPC.5032.35.2022 
 

Notice to Skippers No. 32/2022 

 

Pursuant to Art. 14 sec. 1(4) of the Act of 20 July 2017, – Water Law  

(Dz. U. /Journal of Laws/ of 2021, item 624) and Art. 43 sec. 6 of the Act of 21 December 2000 on inland 

navigation (Dz. U. /Journal of Laws/ of 2019, item 1568, as amended), the "Polish Waters" State 

Water Holding – Regional Water Management Board in Białystok hereby informs that: 

the reduction of navigational markings for the winter season 2022/2023 has been completed on 

the following waterways: 

− on the Narew River from 83+500 km to 248+500 km, 

− on the waterways of the Great Masurian Lakes system: the main waterway from the Roś Lake in 

Pisz  

to the Angrapa River in Węgorzewo and side waterways, 

− on the Augustów Canal. 

At the same time, we would like to inform you that as of 24 November 2022, the Augustów Canal 

waterway from km 0+000 to km 83+400 will be closed for navigation due to the occurrence of ice 

phenomena. 

Navigation on the other listed waterways is only permitted until ice phenomena occur, subject to 

familiarity with the local navigational conditions and exercising extreme caution.  

For detailed information on navigational conditions, please contact: 

− River Basin Management in Augustów tel. (87) 643 28 07 or tel. 532 032 726 from 7:00 a.m. to 

3 p.m. (Augustów Canal); 

− River Basin Management in Giżycko tel. (87) 428 39 92 or tel. 532 032 745 from 7:00 a.m. to 3 

p.m.  

(Great Masurian Lakes system and Pisa River); 

− Water Supervisory Office in Ostrołęka tel. (29) 764 20 96 from 7:00 a.m. to 3 p.m. (Narew River). 

Current notices to skippers are published at https://bialystok.wody.gov.pl 

 

https://bialystok.wody.gov.pl/

